 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

February 12, 2019
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:10 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Absent
Motion to approve the 1/8/19 organizational meeting minutes and the 1/8/19 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Kevin and seconded by Judy.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in February 2019.
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
Feb Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
Feb Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
Feb Clerk 
AEP





      149.57
Jan Street Lighting

FIA Card Services



        67.78
Mailing/Stamps/Domain
FIA Card Services



        27.54
Copies
Speedway 




        88.18
Fuel Village Truck
Village of Bolivar




      554.00
December Police
J & J Repair




          8.44
Coupler

Jeff Mamarella, Tusc Co Treasurer


        72.00
MWCD Tax

Mary Ellen Gooding 



      167.50
2018 FO assistance

The Times Reporter



        31.00
Legal Ad 2018 FS

Tusc Co Homeland Security


        42.25
2019 Contract Fee

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for February was made by Kevin and seconded by Gayle.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
Kevin introduced Eric Whittington, Magan Wilson, and Connie Gardner of the 24 Hour, 100mile Race, TeamRWB.  The event is scheduled for August 31, 2019 and is sponsored through the Camp Tuscazoar Board of Directors.  Eric explained the 100mile race event and asked permission of the Village to allow the runners to come through the Village.  Eric said last year there were 500 runners from 38 states and 3 countries.  He said the runners are accompanied with their crew which could possibly bring 2000 visitors to the Village.  The race will begin and end at the Main Dining Facility at Camp Tuscazaor.  A google map showing the 25mile track was presented.  Runners will run 4 loops for the 100 miles over a period of 32 hours.  Eric said the runners will be spread out as they come through the Village so it will not be necessary to close any streets.  Medical EMS, portable bathrooms, and aid stations every 5 miles will be set up along the course. Additional water station will also be setup along the track.  TEAM RWB carries a general liability policy to cover any accidents or damage for participants and spectators, has a team to come through the Village after the event and clean up, and will meet with Village representatives after race completion to fix any issues presented.  Council requested a more detailed map of the trail, a hard copy of the general liability policy, and detail of the EMS support that will be available for the event. 
Scott asked if Eric had approached the Arboretum staff to see if the track path is good with them.  Eric asked for the Arboretum contact name and said he would contact them soon.  Scott provided contact information. 
Scott said CR82 has a lot of traffic coming into the Village.  Eric responded stating staff members will be stationed with cones anywhere along the track where traffic is presents.  Volunteers will keep the runners in the grass along all roads.  

Kevin asked if council would give preliminary approval.  Further discussion was tabled until the March meeting when Eric will provide the detailed map, EMS support requirements, and a copy of the general liability policy.  All of council gave “I” for a preliminary approval.  

Eric said he will go live with registration in the next couple of weeks.  
Fiscal:

Patty requested permission to pay the bills throughout the year as needed to alleviate and late charges etc.  Motion to allow was made by Kevin and seconded by Hans.  All were in favor.
Kevin and Hans made a motion to allow the expenses from Indian River Graphics for the Honor and recognition vision resolution Joe Potelicki is preparing.   The total amount is 56.68.  All were in favor. 

Street Committee: 
David purchased hydraulic repair parts for the truck snow plow system.  Kevin thanked David for the great job keeping the streets clear.  He also thanked David for all the hard work repairing Village equipment saving the Village a lot of money.  
Gayle commented the alleys need attention.  David said the alleys will be graveled in the spring.  He said we have to wait for the spring thaw to make any repairs that will last.  Scott and David will evaluate using larger gravel in the deep spots in the alleys this year hoping it may last longer. 

Kevin said he will again cover $500 in gravel for the alley behind his restaurant and $500 in gravel for the upper parking lot.  

Safety Committee:
Kevin noted emergency vehicles racing through the Village with no lights and sirens.  He said when they came down SR212 off the levy the lights and sirens were on but when they entered the Village they were turned off.  He said with all the foot traffic in Zoar this was not good practice.  Scott will mention this to EMS. 
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
See Mayor’ notes for PC.  HPC has no new permit requests.  They will meet next month.
Cemetery Board:

None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.
Mayor’s Notes:
Council discussed the need to possibly re-locate the April 8th, 2019 council meeting.  Judy emailed council saying she is scheduled for knee replacement surgery in March and may not be medically able to walk the stairs at Village Hall for the April meeting.  Scott suggested moving the April meeting to the ZVFD as there is meeting space that has no stairs.  Judy will talk with the ZVFD and see if this is possible.   Gayle suggested the meeting be moved to a location that is easily accessible permanently. 
ZCA submitted a request to move the handicap parking spot from in front of the Zoar Store south three spaces.

Council discussed why this is necessary.  Scott said there is a business moving into the Zoar Store and the space would be better if located more south.  Kevin said if it can benefit the handicap people using the spot he would consider it, but at this point he opposes the move and feels the space is in the best spot for handicap users.  Discussion tabled for March meeting. 

Kevin asked if the traffic monitors were doing ok with all the ODOT plowing.  David said there was not damage so far. 

There was a lengthy discussion concerning the alarm calls to the Village.  ZCA is working hard to eliminate false alarm calls and is currently replacing the entire alarm system installed at the bakery as many of the false alarms occur there.  Scott said that OHC feels they want the joint response to remain in effect with the 911 call center system.  OHC will pay the fee for any false alarm response calls to their buildings.  Patty stated the billing should be sent to OHC and not the Village as they own the properties and are responsible for the fees.  She said she did not feel this should flow through the Village.  Bolivar VFD earlier stated they would bill the Village for false alarms in previous discussions.  
Lawrence township trustees sent a letter requesting the Village donated $500 toward keeping the compost site open for the 2019 season.  The Village donated $500 last year.  Scott said he and David carry a lot of the yard and tree waste from the Village to the compost site and asked council to approve the donation.  David suggested giving $250.

Kevin made a motion to allow the $500 donation, Judy seconded and all were in favor except David.  Patty will prepare a voucher for the March meeting.

Scott briefly talked about the Recreation Trails handout in the council packages.  He said there is a proposal from Environmental Design Group to update the open space plan to revise trail alignments with a cost of $6114.18.  Scott asked council to consider Zoar Village funding $1000.00 of this cost as Zoar is a big beneficiary of the improvements.  
Judy said she feels we need to take care of our streets with the Village money before funding this.  The discussion was tabled.  

Scott stated the annexation process is moving forward.  A draft petition has been prepared and an informational letter is being prepared that will be sent to the homeowners involved in the annexation.  Questions still remain to be explored before the drafts are ready for presentation to council for approval. 
Ordinance 2018-11:  Zoning Ordinance revision 6th and Final Reading. Kevin/Gayle.  Roll Call: All yes. Ordinance passed.   

Ordinance 2019-03:  Bolivar Baseball use of Village field.  2nd Reading.

Ordinance 2019-04:  Ordinance authorizing Mayor and Fiscal Officer to advertise for Mowing Contract Bids. 2ndreading.  Motion to suspend rules and regulations made by Gayle and seconded by David.  Roll Call: All yes.  Motion to pass as an emergency for the safety and welfare of Village residents made by Kevin and seconded by Gayle. Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance passed. 
Ordinance 2019-05: Honor and recognition Vision.  1st Reading.

Ordinance 2019-06: ZCA 2019 Events Street Closure. 1st Reading.

Ordinance 2019-07: ZCA request to re-locate Handicapped parking space. 1st Reading.
Meeting adjourned by Hans and Kevin.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
